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Dear Friends and Supporters, 
 

Watching a movie and meeting with cooperators from 

the Blind School in India and the WWB in Belarus. 
Those of you who had the possi-

bility of watching the movie 

shown by the SB Foundation on 

May 30th about the Blind 

School also met our cooperators 

Raj and his wife Svetlana from 

India as well as Tanya and 

Alexej from Belarus. On that 

occasion you also got a glimpse 

of the projects supported by the 

Foundation and what the pro-

jects mean to the local people. 

The persons who work at these 

places with those who are blind 

or visually impaired, disabled or imprisoned are indeed thankful 

for our being there in the background. This thank you goes to 

all of you. The film can be seen on the website: 

www.stiftelsenbrodet.se /Biståndsprojekt/Indien/NELC School. 

 
The Floresti project in Romania 

On June 16th we received a mail from the Floresti project, 

specially aimed at Romani children, in Romania. We run 

the project together with the organization Excelsior Founda-

tion and its co-

workers. This is 

the mail: 

Dear Friends, 

We hope you are 

all well. Now we 

have come to the 

end of the school 

year. All of you in 

the SB Founda-

tion have worked 

hard together with us in order to make the Floresti pupils 

from grade 0-IV better equipped for life and also happier. 

What we do together creates a good possibility, a chance 

for a future life where knowledge is the key to a better life. 

What can be worse than lack of knowledge? In every 

workshop we fight to tear down walls that have been raised 

in front of these children and instead offer a warm heart, 

full of understanding and compassion. 

We called the workshop of the month “Man is the largest 

realization of universe”, i.e. God’s highest creation, 

man, and we asked ourselves, what is the most important 

thing about us human beings? – Oh yes, the heart! In our 

hearts the love should dwell which is described in 1 Cor 13. 

There we find the most wonderful quotation on how we 

humans should be. We encouraged the children to believe in 

God and to believe in themselves, in order to give them 

hope that they will get help if they help and love themselves 

and each other. That can change their lives into something 

better. Dear friends, we continue now with the summer 

workshop from June 18th until July 15th “We and the 

others – together we are fantastic”. This workshop includes 

a lot of activities and games giving these children joy and 

knowledge. From July 16th until August 13th we are off 

duty. We hope that the SB and Excelsior Foundations will 

cooperate also next year for the Floresti project.  

Hugs and love, Excelsior Foundation/Dana and Nuti 
 

The Voivodeni project in Romania 

Our foundation has contributed EURO 3.000 for a minibus 

so that the pupils will not have to go to school in an open 

horse wagon. Especially in winter that will be wonderful! 

 

Clarinet 

In the middle of June we 

told our circle of friends by 

mail, that we had received a 

wish for a clarinet to a 

young boy in Romania, 

who goes to a music school. 

We asked if anybody had 

one to give to him. A couple of days afterwards we got a 

pleasant answer: “Hi! I have a clarinet that I’ll be happy to 

send. Ingvar Holmberg.”  What a miracle! Ingvar says that 

he played himself as a teenager. Thanks a lot, Ingvar! 
 

SB Foundation services during the autumn of 2018 

During the summer there are no services with the Founda-

tion in the Gustav Adolf Church, but they will start again 

during autumn at 16 o’clock on the following Sundays: 

16/9, 21/10, 18/11 and 16/12. Please, see the website. 

Summer greetings 
What joy to be able to contribute in the way we can!  

Thanks, every single one of you! 
The SB Foundation and the whole board 
Lena, Roger, Arne, Bo, Elisabeth, Ivar
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